
Dear Parents and Students 
Two performances of “Imaginations” down, one to go!  Yesterday’s shows were 
tremendous; the children excelled in the effort they put into each performance.  It 
was great to see the culmination of a term’s work by the children as they danced, 
sang and acted their way into everyone’s hearts. 
The final show will take place tomorrow (Friday) night, beginning at 7.00pm.  All 
children are to be at the hall by 6.15pm at the latest.  If you haven’t seen the show 
yet, don’t miss this last opportunity! 
Today your child will be bringing home their End of Year Report.  These reports show 
the progress of your child during the second semester of this year.  They are the 
result of many hours of assessments and thought by the teachers.  Please read your 
child’s report carefully with your child and be sure to praise the positive aspects of 
their work.  Should there be any negatives, discuss them and plan for the future.  
Overall, most children have worked well and consistently during the year. 
Should you feel you need to see your Class Teacher, please contact the office 
immediately for an interview. 
In regard to absences on the report, you will notice two numbers.  The first number relates to absences this 
semester, the second to the year.  The average number of absences in NSW government schools is approximately 
12 each year.  If your child’s second number is considerably higher than this, and they have not had serious 
illness during the year, please try in 2014 to lower the number of absences your child has from school. 
Next Monday night sees our Annual Presentation Evening in the Big Hall at Central Tilba.  Children will be 
required to attend the hall during the day to practise their items.  There is a permission note in this newsletter to 
allow them to go to the hall on Monday.  All children and parents are asked to be at the hall by 5.45pm on 

Monday.  Children should be dressed in their (best!) school uniform. 
On Tuesday and Wednesday, children may come to school out of 
uniform.  Year Six students who wish to have their school shirts signed 
by other students should bring them separately.  There will be a range of 
activities on Tuesday including a DVD and water fun activities (water 
slide).  Should children wish to participate in the water activities, they 
will need to bring their swimmers, towels, rash vest or tee shirt and a 
plastic bag to take their wet gear home. 
On Wednesday we will head off to Magic Mountain for our school 
picnic.  The information and permission note about this day is 

included in the newsletter. 
We hope to publish a final newsletter next Tuesday.  It has been a 
busy but rewarding term and year but thank you to everyone who 

has helped make it special. 
 See you on Friday night! 

      Regards 
                  John Carter - Principal 
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KINDERGARTEN 2014 
Parents are reminded to send in proof of identification for your child (eg., birth 
certificate, passport), immunization record and (if a new family) proof of address (rate 
notice, electricity bill, etc).  Copies will be taken and originals returned.  This is a 
requirement of the Department and is noted on the enrolment form.   
Some parents of next year’s Kinder Class have not supplied us with this documentation - 
please do so by next Tuesday - thank you. 
 

ABSENCE ADVICE 
Even though we are nearing the end of the year, parents STILL need to provide a note, or 
call the school, outlining reasons for absences.  This is a requirement of the Department 
of Education. 

 
SCHOOL UNIFORM ORDER 
Last chance for school uniform order for Term 1 next year - please get your order in by 
next Tuesday.  Order form was on a previous newsletter.  Girls - take note of the new 
stretch skirt with front and back pleats and boy leg pants underneath! 
  

MILKSHAKES  
The final milkshake day of the year will be held tomorrow (Friday).  Thank you to 
everyone who has supported this Year 6 fundraising activity.  All students (and parents)  
will benefit by the reduced cost of the Magic Mountain excursion. 
 

HEAD LICE 
Please keep checking your children on a weekly basis. 



WE HOPE TO SEE ALL STUDENTS AND THEIR 
PARENTS THERE. 

STUDENTS SHOULD BE IN CLEAN, FULL 
SCHOOL UNIFORM. 

BE THERE NO LATER THAN 5.45 PLEASE, FOR A 
PROMPT 6.00PM START. 

 

PRESENTATION NIGHT REHEARSAL 

WHOLE SCHOOL PERMISSION NOTE 

WALK TO THE HALLS IN CENTRAL TILBA AND RETURN 

FOR PRESENTATION NIGHT REHEARSAL ON MONDAY, DECEMBER 16TH 

I give permission for my child(ren) ………………………………………………………….. to walk 

to and from the halls in Central Tilba on Monday, December 16th (under 

teacher supervision). 
 

Signed parent/caregiver ……………………………………..………………….  Date ……………………. 



MAGIC MOUNTAIN WHOLE SCHOOL EXCURSION 
LAST DAY OF SCHOOL - WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 18TH, 2013 

INFORMATION 
 

PLEASE READ CAREFULLY 
 

On Wednesday, December 18th, the whole school will be going to Magic Mountain for an 
end of year picnic.  The Year 6 children, who have been making milkshakes for the last 
two terms, have raised enough money to pay for the bus (thank you Year 6!) and the cost 
has been further reduced for students due to the efforts of the parents who have 
organised our Special Lunch Days this year (thank you to those parents!). 

The cost for each school child from our school is $10 (which is very cheap) and includes 
all rides and activities in the park. 

There are several water activities at Magic Mountain.  These are ONLY available to 
children in Years 3-6 and only if parents have signed the appropriate permission note.  
Children in K/1/2 will NOT be allowed to take part in water activities. 

Parents are welcome to come along in their own vehicles and some may be able to travel 
down and back on the bus with us.  We have approximately 17 spare seats on the bus if 
you would like to come.  Please contact Linda if you would like to do this (first come, first 
served basis).  Seats on the bus are $5 each.  Entry into the park is free, but to go on 
rides/activities costs are:  Single ticket $7, 4 tickets $25, U4 free with paying adult, 4-
11yrs unlimited rides $32, 12yrs+ unlimited rides $39.  Unfortunately the school cannot 
subsidise these costs and payment should be made when you get there. 

We will be leaving the school at 9.15am SHARP and hope to be back by 4.10pm.  We 
have organised the normal school buses to run one hour later for this day only.  If this is 
unsuitable for any parent, please contact the school. 

On this day students will be permitted to come out of uniform, but NO skimpy tops or 
short shorts.   They will need to bring hats and sunscreen as well as all their food and 
drink for the day.  Any Primary students wishing to go on water activities will need to 
bring swimmers and a towel (and plastic bag for wet items).  They will NOT be allowed 
to take part unless they have a rash vest or t-shirt to protect them from the sun. 
 

As there is a lot to organise, permission and money MUST  be returned to the school by 

TOMORROW Friday, December 13th at the latest!   
 

Please contact Linda if you have any queries. 



MAGIC MOUNTAIN EXCURSION 
LAST DAY OF SCHOOL - WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 18TH, 2013 

PERMISSION NOTES 
 
I give permission for my child(ren) ……………………………………………………………. to attend and 
take part in an excursion to Magic Mountain, Merimbula on Wednesday, December 18th, 
2013. 
 
I understand that travel to and from Magic Mountain will be by bus.   ALL STUDENTS are 
expected to travel to Magic Mountain on the bus.  I understand that the bus will not 
return to the school until approximately 4.00 pm.  Enclosed is $10 per student, being the 
subsidised cost of Magic Mountain activities for our school students. 
 
Signed parent/caregiver ……………………………………………  Date …………………………… 
 

YEARS 3-6 ONLY - WATER ACTIVITIES 
 
I give permission for my child(ren) in Years 3-6 ………………………………………………………… to 
participate in water activities (slides) at Magic Mountain on Wednesday, December 18th, 
2013. 
He/she is a (tick box)  non-swimmer 
     weak swimmer 
     average swimmer (25m) 
     strong swimmer 
 
Signed parent/caregiver ……………………………………………  Date …………………………… 

 
PARENTS:   
I would like to accompany the excursion to Magic Mountain on the bus. 
 
Number of seats required ……………… @ $5 per seat. 
 
Enclosed is $ …………….  being the cost of bus transport. 
 
I understand that all costs at Magic Mountain (rides, etc.) are my responsibility for myself 
and any non-Tilba school children. 
 
Signed parent/caregiver ……………………………………………  Date …………………………… 



Community Notice Board 
Please note: the NSW Department of Education and Training does not endorse any 

product or service advertised in this newsletter. 

NAROOMA PLAZA CAROLS BY 

CANDLELIGHT - Sunday, December 15th, 7pm.  

Nata Oval.  Lots of local talent, yummy food and, of 

course, a visit from Santa Claus.  Candles and fibre 

torches will be on sale on the night and all proceeds 

go to the VRA.  If it is raining it will proceed in the 

Leisure Centre.  Hope to see you all there. 

MILO INTO CRICKET - Sessions are held weekly 

on Thursdays from 3.15-4pm concluding on March 

27th.  (No Milo Cricket will be held during the 

school holidays).  There is a $30 joining fee for new 

participants.  All previously registered players do not 

need to pay.  Please contact Dean Friskin on 0407 

702 662. 

KIDS’ FISHING WORKSHOP - Wednesday, 

January 8th and Wednesday, April 23rd, 2014, 10am-

2pm, Batemans Bay.  The workshop is for kids aged 

8-14yrs.  $40 per child includes a rod and reel 

combo, shirt, hat, tackle box and show bag.  

Bookings essential, max. 25 participants.  Ring 

Stephen Thurstan on 4220 8484 or 0438 245 190. 

ATTENTION YEAR 7 NAROOMA HIGH 

SCHOOL - The annual NHS Swimming Carnival 

will be held at Narooma Swimming Pool on 

Wednesday, February 5th, 2014 (Week 2, Term 1).  

The Carnival is compulsory for all Year 7 students.  

A detailed copy of the carnival program can be 

located on the NHS website www.narooma-

h.schools.nsw.edu.au. 

SPUR 2013 -Margaret Allen - collection of dynamic 

artworks inspired from the Australian landscape/

seascapes from the Daintree to Batemans Bay.  On 

display from today until December 22nd at the 

Narooma Library.  For more information contact 

Narooma Library on 4476 1164. 

AUSTRALIA DAY AQUATHON - Sunday, 

January 26th, 2014.  Wollongong Harbour.  Get 

active this Australia Day and join the all ages swim 

and fun run.  Three safe and fun Aquathon events, 

Kidz, Short and Long.,  Go it solo or tag team.  Also 

featuring the scenic 3.5km Charity Walk.  Loads of prizes, activities and super fun.  For more info go to aquathon.com.au.  

MONARCH CRICKET ACADEMY -Bega and Merimbula Clinic, Wednesday, January 8th - Friday, January 10th, 2014.  The 

Clinic will be held at Berrambool Oval, Merimbula on 8th & 9th and at George Griffin Oval, Bega, on 10th.  6-12 years from 

9am-12noon.  Future Stars Program.  Junior Development and Introduction To Cricket.  13-18 years from 1-4pm.  High 

Performance Clinic.  Technical Assessment an Dynamic Skill Acquisition.  In attendance will be Mark Higgs - Head Coach and 

Blake Dean - Assistant Coach.  $45 per day for Future Stars Program and $55 per day for High Performance Clinic.  To register 

contact Mark Higgs, monarchcricket@live.com, or Dave Allen at dallen@bigpond.com. 

Please purchase your tickets at the door for 

Friday night’s performance. 

‘ IMAGINATIONS’  
TICKET SALES 


